MINUTES OF THE BRO TAF LMC SESSIONAL GPs SUBCOMMITTEE, HELD ON 

THURSDAY 23 APRIL 2020 VIA ZOOM VIDEOCONFERENCING
	Attendees:

Dr Bethan Roberts

Dr Avkash Jain

Dr Matthew Whitcombe
Dr Gemma Harverson

Dr Sarah Dolling

Mrs Ali Cole 

Apologies:
Dr Bhupa Patel
Dr Peter Brooks

	Chair

Sec


	Item No

	Discussion
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies:

The Chair welcomed all to the meeting and the new term of office and accepted apologies. Introductions were made.
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	Declarations of Interest:

Dr Avkash Jain declared that he holds the position of Clinical Director for Medicines Management within Cardiff & Vale UHB.
Dr Bethan Roberts declared that she is the Deputy Policy Lead on GPC UK for Training and Workforce.
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	Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and accepted as a true record. Most of the actions have been resolved and it was agreed to park the issue of CPET attendance for locums for a later date when CPET resumes.
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	Matters Arising:

a.
GPs Working in Surge Hospitals
Dr Bethan Roberts was aware that GPs were being recruited to work in the COVID-19 surge hospitals; Dr Avkash Jain explained that GPs are being recruited to staff hubs. Concerns were raised regarding the issue of appropriate indemnity for these posts, the need to ensure that GPs are working within their competence and contractual issues.
Whilst it is the responsibility of all GPs to ensure that they have adequate cover for the work they are carrying out, it was felt that a formal reminder from the sessional subcommittee would be pertinent.

Action: LMC to highlight the requirement for sessional GPs to ensure they are adequately indemnified and working within their competencies in the current climate. Sessional GPs to be advised to pay particular attention to any contracts with a health board to ensure appropriate employment rights, pension issues and the right to any death in service benefits.
b.
GP Model Contract
Dr Bethan Roberts highlighted that the UK General Practitioners Committee sessional subcommittee have produced a model contract which could provide a template for sessional GPs to use whilst working in practices or specific COVID-19 services. The model contract is available on the BMA website.
c.
Short Notice Cancellation of Locum Sessions
Dr Avkash Jain was aware of many locums who had their sessions cancelled at short notice following the onset of the COVID pandemic (attributed to changes in working practices). Whilst this was an unusual situation which could not be foreseen, it did pose questions regarding what is a suitable notice period for cancellation of sessions both by the practices and by the locums themselves (in situations other than sickness/inability to work). Dr Matthew Whitcombe advised there is a Terms and Conditions template on the national sessionals website which could be used by sessional GPs which covers matters such as the notice period required for cancellations and/or any relevant penalties. These T&Cs could then be agreed with the practice prior to accepting a locum engagement.
Action: LMC to encourage sessional GPs to investigate and implement their own terms and conditions when accepting practice work, which could be tailored to personal requirements.
d.
GP Contractor Representative
Dr Bethan Roberts enquired whether a GP contractor representative should be invited on to the committee to give the contractor/partner view. It was highlighted that both Dr Peter Brooks and Dr Matthew Whitcombe had been partners recently and would therefore be able to provide that viewpoint if required.
e.
Trainee Issues
Dr Gemma Harverson raised concerns regarding the cancellation of exams for ST3s. This was causing uncertainty going forward regarding job progression and clarification was being sought from HEIW. There was also questions regarding what would happen when the current ST2s progress to ST3 as this would cause capacity issues within practices if the current ST3s had still not progressed to CCT. Dr Bethan Roberts advised proposals for solutions are currently being looked at by GPC UK’s trainees subcommittee and the RCGP’s AiT committee. Dr Bethan Roberts agreed to discuss with the GP trainees’ subcommittee and the trainee representative for Wales with the aim of raising this issue at the next GPC Wales meeting on 30 Apr 20.
Dr Avkash Jain enquired regarding the level of support currently being given to trainees. Dr Gemma Harverson and Dr Sarah Dolling advised that trainees generally felt supported and able to continue in the current situation and were in fact most likely better placed than some of the more experienced GPs to incorporate video consultations into their current ways of working.

Dr Bethan Roberts asked if there had been any issues with the breakdown of sessions. Dr Gemma Harverson replied that the tutorial sessions had been cancelled, but most if not all trainees were now doing 8 clinical sessions. VTS was being investigated, but SDLs remained in place. There was concern amongst some trainees regarding the requirement to continue with workplace based assessments (those who do not have CSA) and OOH. Dr Bethan Roberts would seek further advice from the GPC UK GP trainee subcommittee.
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	Any Other Business:
a.
Terms of Reference and Election of Chair/Vice Chair
Dr Bethan Roberts highlighted that the current TORs would need to be revised to include the trainee GPs as committee members.
Action: LMC Office to draft amended TORs and send to all for approval.

The issue of election for the positions of Chair and Vice Chair was discussed and the need to align the sessional subcommittee term with the LMC term now that the sessional subcommittee is fully established following its reinstatement in October 2017. 
Action: LMC Office to ask sessional GP subcommittee members for expressions of interest in standing for Chair and Vice Chair. An election would be held for both positions if required based on the interest shown. This would be conducted via email.
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	Date of Next Meeting:
Thursday 23 July 2020, 2pm, Location TBC. It was agreed that future meetings would alternate between face to face and virtual meetings.
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